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2020 

APPLE HARVEST ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
SPECIAL MEETING - SUMMARY MINUTES 

Wednesday, June 3, 2020 
WebEx Virtual Meeting 

 
On the call: David Lapreay, Mark Sciota, Tom Lombardi, Chris Palmieri, Annette Turnquist, Robert 

Ives, Gerry Triano, Barbara Roberts, Chief Jack Daly and Melissa Cocuzza.   
 

• Meeting called to order by Dave Lapreay at 4:30pm. 
 

• Roll call made by Dave Lapreay with the above noted as present. 
 

• Under Committee Member Communications: 
o Tom Lombardi made mention that the recommendation on the fate of the festival will be 

brought to the Town Council at their June 8th meeting and the Council will vote on 
whether to cancel or move forward with the festival. 

o Shane Lockwood, Director of Health spoke & gave his input and thoughts on the health 
risks associated with running a festival due to the large gathering size that the Apple 
Harvest would attract.  During his briefing, Mark Sciota mentioned that he and Shane 
have had meetings with leaders from Middlefield and it was mentioned that the Durham 
Fair had canceled already for safety issues.  Tom Lombardi asked Shane if a decision was 
made to say ‘yes’ to the festival by the Council and we continue to move forward with 
planning, would there be a risk to lose the festival at a later date?  Shane explained that 
we need to follow the Governor’s Executive Orders on maximum gathering sizes; the 
number is currently at 25 and it’s highly unlikely that it would be increased to thousands, 
which is what the festival attracts.   

 
• Coordinator’s Report was given by Dave.  Dave mentioned that not much has changed since the 

last meeting and we are still way off with vendors signed up and off budget by almost $85,000 in 
booth vendor fees.  Arts and Crafts fees are off budget by $9,100 at this point. Dave then 
mentioned that in Sponsorships there is $1,000 in and we are $59,000 off budget on 
sponsorships. During the coordinator’s report, Dave submitted a letter dated May 29, 2020 
stating that he and Julia Berardinelli would voluntarily forego receiving any future payments for 
festival work after July 1st if the Council were to cancel the event. Mark Sciota made a motion to 
amend the contract with Dave and Julia and to suspend payments after July 1st if the festival does 
indeed get cancelled. Tom Lombardi seconded the motion. Motion passed. During the discussion 
portion of that motion, Mark thanked Dave and Julia for voluntarily submitting the letter and 
offering to suspend payments. At this point, Chris Palmieri joined the meeting.  Dave then gave 
the recommendation to the committee to roll over the deposit that was put down on the national 
act band we had booked for this year and use it for the 2021 festival.  Chris Palmieri made a 
motion to approve, Mark Sciota seconded, and the motion passed. 
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• Sponsorship Report was given by Melissa Cocuzza.  Melissa said that prior to the pandemic she 
had verbal commitments of $19,800.  But since then, only $1,000 has been handed in.  She 
mentioned that since we were in a shelter in place and no large gatherings allowed, there is 
nothing really to sell.  She has been waiting for things to change drastically that would allow her 
to start up again, but that has not happened. Mark Sciota made a motion mentioning that Melissa 
sent an email dated May 29, 2020 stating that she would roll over the $5000 given up front per 
her contract this year to the 2021 festival. Seconded by Chris Palmieri. Motion passed. 
 

• New Business: Dave once again mentioned the financial issues with vendor money in to date and 
financial issues mentioned by Melissa with sponsorship money in to date. Dave stated that 
besides the financial issues, there are major safety issues that we can face if running a festival 
that may attract over 100,000 over a 2-weekend period. Safety for festival goers, vendors, 
sponsors, volunteers and staff is and should be our number one priority. Saying all that, Dave 
recommended to the committee that the 2020 festival be cancelled. Mark said he is 100% behind 
the recommendation and he supports recommending that to the Council. Tom Lombardi spoke of 
the thoughts of having a downscaled festival and said that he thinks we should either run a true 
festival or none at all.  Melissa agreed as well and said the safety of our community is important 
and there is no way to scale down the festival. Chris Palmieri also agreed as well. He said there 
are health risks and financial issues at stake and that this is the best course of action. Barbara 
Roberts asked about what will happen with the money received already for booth fees. Dave 
stated that money will be refunded and the vendors are aware. Mark Sciota then confirmed with 
the committee that everyone on the committee is on board and all were backing that decision.  
Dave will make his recommendation to the Town Council on June 8, 2020. 
 

• Motion to adjourn meeting at 5:00 pm by Tom Lombardi, seconded by Robert Ives. 
 
 
 

 
 


